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 MOYVANE PARISH NEWSLETTER
INCORPORATING THE CHURCH OF ASSUMPTION MOYVANE
AND THE CHURCH OF CORPUS CHRISTI KNOCKANURE

Fr. Kevin P.P. Presbytery 068/49308, Mobile: 087/6099930




             

  
 EIRCODE:  V31 N2H0
 V31 EW94
                     www.dioceseofkerry.ie E-mail: moyvane@dioceseofkerry.ie                              V31 TK58           
Vigil and Sunday Masses: Sat Jan 16th and Sun Jan 17th
MOYVANE VIGIL:

Sat
16thJan   7.30pm
Bill Horan, Aughrim (Anni) & Dec of Horan Family
KNOCKANURE:
 
Sun
17thJan   10.00am
Michelle Foley & her Grandad Michael Keane (Anni)
MOYVANE:


Sun
17th Jan  11.00am
Liam O’Connor, Inchamore (Anni)
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Weekday Masses: Monday 18th  – Sunday 24th January                                     
 
Church of the Assumption Moyvane:




Mon
18th 
   7.30pm
Private Intention





Wed
20th  
   7.30pm
Eileen Galvin, Leitrim East (Anni)
Fri
22nd 
   6.30pm
Eileen Collins, Glin Road (Anni) –Please note time.


Sat
23rd 
   7.30pm
Fr Michael Buckley (Anni)


Sun
24th 
  11.00am
Dick Stack, Moyvane South (Anni)

The Church of Corpus Christi Knockanure:

Thurs
21st 
7.30pm
Patrick Lane, Beenanasbig, Kilmorna (Anni)
Sun
24th 
10.00am
Sick of our Parish (especially those in hospital)
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                             PARISH NOTICES:
PRIEST ON DUTY THIS SUNDAY: Fr. Noel Spring ( 087/2935969. Emergencies only.
ADORATION: MOYVANE:  Sunday 4pm – 5pm & Wed 10am – 7pm.  KNOCKANURE: Tues 10am to 6pm.

OFFERTORY COLLECTION: Many thanks for your generous offertory gifts of €1,393.53.

HOLY LAND COLLECION: Very many thanks for your very generous offerings amounted to €885.27.   Because the Holy Land is vulnerable at this awful time, with very few Pilgrimages, I have decided that the Parish will round off the collection to €1,000.  Thank you for your great generosity.
PRAYERS & SYMPATHY:  To the Donegan Family, Kilbaha on the death of Sr. Rita Donegan, Presentation Convent, Castleisland, who died recently. May Sr. Rita Rest In Peace.  
THE WALL HEATERS: have been cleaned, serviced and non- functional ones replaced during the week.  We can boast to have the warmest Church in the Diocese.  Great Gas! And thank God it’s not escaping!!
VERY MANY THANKS: To both National Schools Knockanure and Murhur Moyvane who had excellent Christmas Concerts.  Thanks to all in both schools who helped and prepared the Children who were excellent.    Monies collected in Knockanure go towards school activities and bus transport, while in Murhur N.S. is used to fund Art & Craft activities and bus transport.  Well done to one and all.
CONGRATUALATIONS: To Knockanure Parents Association for producing an excellent Calendar and for the effort and energy in selling every single one of them.  Well done to all in the Parents Association. 
CATHOLIC PAPERS: Would any Parishioner take on the responsibility of selling Catholic Papers in both Churches? You might have a few Euros for your efforts.  Phone me if you are enthusiastic about selling Catholic Papers.  Thank You.
SYMPATHY CARDS: We have €1 cards to express sympathy to families who have lost loved ones.  Write you own messages on these cards.  Parish Office and Jacqueline welcomes you at the following days and times:
Mon 10am-12noon; Tues 10am-1pm; Wed Closed; Thurs 10am-12noon; Fri 10am-1pm.

GREATFUL APPRECIATION: Maura Sheehan puts our Newsletter on the Diocesan website each week and helps in many ways with this newsletter.  We really appreciate her help and efforts.  Reaction, comments, and ideas can be e-mailed to moyvane@dioceseofkerry.ie
MUSIC MINISTRY: Our music and singing in Moyvane from all ages is simply magic and delightful.  Very many to all involved.  Your commitment and dedication has been applauded even on Radio Kerry so well done.  
OUR SICK: Please offer your Angelus twice daily for all in our Parish who are ill and vulnerable.  Many thanks for these prayers. 
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   JESUS IN THE PARISH?
Have you ever wondered what it would be like to have Jesus as a parishioner here in our Parish?

If He were, what area of the Parish do you think He would live in? Would He have His own big house or would He share a small house with a few of His best friends? 

What do you think He would do in our Churches? Would He stick to Moyvane, or would He go to Knockanure? Would He volunteer to be a Reader? Would He be in the Parish Pastoral Council? Would He be chairman of it?
Some might just think Jesus is the one we need in our Parish.  If He were leading the singing, surely everyone would join in? If He were a teacher in one of our schools, who would miss a day? If He were reading or preaching, who wouldn’t pay attention? I keep saying, “if this” and “if that” – it almost sounds like a dream, but the truth is; Jesus does live in our Parish.  He is now your next door neighbour.  He is in the People you and I meet daily.  This can be hard to believe – but most certainly Jesus is in our Parish and indeed in all Parishes.  Let us pray for the perception to see Jesus in those who live in our Parish.
CHRISTMAS SEASON FINISHES THIS SUNDAY:
Knockanure Crib made an early exit, while the Moyvane Crib comes down tomorrow Monday.  Both Churches and Cribs have given us a lot of joy over the Advent and Christmas Season.  There was great appreciation of the Cribs and all the Christmas decorations and Sacred Space which make both Churches look so beautiful and majestic.  Well done to one and all that helped.  Very many thanks to you all for you prayerful, happy and grace filled presence with us over the Advent and Christmas Season.  Since Monday last the Church has returned to Ordinary time until the start of Lent.  Lent begins on Ash Wednesday on Feb 10th.
    SHOWING THE WAY:
A loving Dad had a dream, in which he was looking at his teenage son walking along a road.  The boy was strolling, skipping, and trotting along the road, without a care in the world.  Suddenly without warning, the boy turned further away, he turned to his loving dad and said, “You never did show me the right path to follow anyhow”.  
The father woke up with a shock, and it was some seconds before he realized it was just a dream.  However it had a profound effect on him.  Showing the correct path to his children had now become a priority with him – Parents are like sign-posts, in a way; but they cannot compel anyone to travel down that way.
                                     

COMMUNITY NOTICES:
I.C.A meeting on Tuesday night 19th at 8pm.  New members welcome.
“COME AND SEE” Vocations afternoon on Sat 6th from 2pm to 4.30pm in the Poor Clare Monastery, College Rd, Cork. Check out: www.poorclarescork.ie  vocationspoorclarescork@gmail.com
PUB QUIZ IN AID OF MOYVANE/KNOCKANURE/TARBERT LADIES FOOTBALL: On Fri 22nd Jan to raise much needed funds. Starting at 9pm sharp in Brosnan’s Bar.  There will be a raffle and spot prizes on the night.  Your support would be greatly appreciated.
WISE BILLY: Listowel Parishioner Billy Keane, described by Fr. Pat Moore as being the Shakespeare of North Kerry, wrote an excellent column in the Irish Independent last Monday 11th.  It highlighted the powerful and loving words that Fr. Pat Moore shared at the Wedding of Gerard Barrett, Carrueragh and Grainne O’Sullivan of Listowel.  Fr. Pat was the main celebrant and Billy in his column captured the atmosphere of this celebration majestically.  You can download Monday’s column and see for yourself.  Very well done Billy.
CLARE ABŪ:  A wonderful week for Clare folk living in Kerry. In the space of 72 hours both Senior Kerry Teams (football and hurling) were beaten by the Senior Banner teams.  What a week!  Up the Banner!!
OUR PARISH MISSION STATEMENT

In our Parish people are nourished and inspired by the Word of God.  It is a Parish Community where love is tangible and practical. It is a place where people pray together.  Our Parish Community is centered on Jesus Christ, on knowing and loving Him.  It is incarnated in the love, care, and respect we show to one another.
